

**CoventryVision Committee Meeting**  
**June 6, 2022**  
**6:30 PM**  
**Town Hall Annex**

1. Call To Order, Roll Call
2. Acceptance Of Minutes: April 4, 2022 (E)  
Documents:

[MINUTES4-4-22.PDF](#)

3. Coventry Conversations:
  - 3.I. Projects In Progress: Update By Committee Members
  - 3.II. Future Guest Interviews
4. Event Coverage
5. Other Business
6. Adjournment

*(E) Denotes enclosure*

**Minutes**  
**CoventryVision Committee Meeting**  
**April 4, 2021**

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Committee Chair Konrad Mroczek.

Present: Konrad Mroczek, Laura Stone, Greg Butler

Absent: Francis Lombard

**Acceptance of Minutes:**

Laura Stone moved to accept the minutes of the March 7, 2022 meeting. The motion was seconded by Greg Butler and carried on unanimous vote.

**Coventry Conversations:**

Projects in Progress:

- Francis will provide an update on his projects for the next meeting.

Potential projects:

- Laura will reach out to discuss possible filming opportunities at the Hale Homestead and 2022 Farmers' Market.
- A feature about the wildlife in town was discussed at the last meeting. Laura contacted Eric Thomas to see if we could film one of his walking trail events. Eric said his walking events are not really wildlife focused, and suggested a collaboration with Charles Brown, who is an active birder in town. Eric offered to contact him, and Laura will follow up to see if this can be arranged later in the year.

**Video/Event Coverage:**

- The CoventryFest event will take place on June 25<sup>th</sup>. It has not happened in several years and would be good to film again. Coventry Cares, LLC is running the event now. They are also doing a food truck event on May 7 that might make for good b-roll footage. Kristin Bilotta and Al Landry are the contact people. Website: <https://coventryctcares.com/>.
- Greg and Konrad will get together at a mutually-agreeable time so he can get more training to potentially fill in for back-up coverage of Town Council meetings in the future. Laura will advise on room availability when training dates are picked.
- Laura reported that the audio issue on Spectrum Channel 191 was finally addressed. It took three weeks to resolve with Spectrum – the issue appeared to be the need to reboot the system at the Mansfield studio. That studio is not staffed, so it requires personnel to travel from Ashford for trouble-shooting.

**Other Business:**

Laura and Greg will work together to get a new music file uploaded to WebNexus for the community bulletin board soundtrack on Channel 191. The current track does not appear to be looping properly, and the file may be corrupted. This soundtrack has been in use for some time, so new music would be a good idea anyway.

**Adjournment:**

The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 PM on a motion by Laura Stone, seconded by Greg Butler and unanimously approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Stone  
Secretary